Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 20th February, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, David Miller, Terry Scott, Arthur Williams, Peter Elderton, Andrew Martin, Brian Goss, Tanzeel Ansari, David Alexander, Neil Bain, David Easley, Chris Gardner, Peter Briggs (later).

Apologies were received from: Julian Bentley, Andrew Househam, Roy Wilson, John Bannister, Mara Ozolins, Peter Osborne.

Police Road Safety (Heidi Duffy):  Heidi explained the trends in road safety statistics, esp relating to cycling. She gave some overall statistics and also examples of individual accidents. An interesting statistic in relation to the current Times cycle safety campaign is that there are relatively few recorded accidents in Notts involving cyclists and HGVs, which is different from the case in London.

Matters Arising from the minutes of January, 2012.
Colwick Park to Netherfield: Hugh reported on the sticking points to completion of the riverside path. Matt Easter from Sustrans has met a representative of the Environment Agency. Arthur agreed to tie up loose ends with Collette Roberts, Vernon Coaker's parliamentary assistant.

Storage: WEGO have offered free storage of display equipment. Chris G. liaising with Chris Beattie to arrange transport from his house.

Tram: Peter B reported that the needs of cyclists are being seriously addressed in the new extension plans. Some new stops will be designed to allow cyclists to pass behind the stops. Hugh and Peter are engaged in dialogue with the designers. Community Liaison Officers will be key point of contact. There are still quite a lot of uncertainties, but detailed designs for the full scheme will not be fixed until May 2013; main construction will start in the autumn of 2012.

Cycle parking – on line 1 is hardly used – needs to be put in obvious positions otherwise it will not be suitable. Would be good to know of experience in other tram cities. Hugh is following up with Dave Holladay of CTC.
CDG:  Minutes have been circulated. Light Night – not much interest in Pedals. Lesson learnt – if we are sharing a stand we need strong visibility for Pedals. Peter B to look at the possibility of getting Pedals tabbards again and report back.

EMCF meeting in Derby on 11 Feb: Hugh reported back. There was a good discussion with Simon Geller and with an ex-councillor from Derby. Next meeting to be hosted by Chesterfield. Date not fixed.

Finance – Chris G. raised concern that there should be a receipt for the large amount paid out for the Rural Rides for All project. Susan will ask Graham at Ridewise for a letter to cover this.

Andrew has a reply from the Financial Ombudsman. Susan is still chasing up Lloyds TSB Bank account problems. We could change the account to deposit only, but this probably won't solve the problem. Susan suggests that we need to pick up all the current members and chase them each personally to change account.

Pedals poster - Brian asked whether there is a poster that could be included on the website. To be reviewed at next meeting as there was some feeling that the older poster designed by Brick is perhaps to aggressive
Cycle Facilities:

Discussion of Trent Bridge cycling problems: Chris G. to draft a web comment on how to get across safely.

New arrangements at A46 – very poor provision due to construction work. Poor signing and discontinuities. Peter B has highlighted this with Sustrans.

Hugh to pass on to Andrew Martin relevant contact details for AM Scott and Balfour Beattie.
Forthcoming Events:
AGM on Sat 31 March – Proposed start time of 10.30. Suggest that we hire from 10.00 – advertise for people to come from 10.10. Meeting followed by bring and share lunch and bike ride. Susan to organize tea/coffee/biccies. Arthur to collect samosas from Bombay Sweet Centre.

Great Notts Bike Ride – Perfect Motion are planning a full weekend event. Now fixed for mid-July (13-15th)
For Pedals stalls – We need to decide which events we will be present at and who will look after the stall at each event.

28th April; 19th May Hugh West Bridgford Summer Gathering; Green Festival 10th June. GNBR weekend 13-15 July.
Future Pedals Meetings:  Some suggestions for future meetings – 
Police Cycle theft and enforcement in April

Andy Gibbons re. Smart card cycle scheme in city.

Shadow transport councillor from county council, Jo from Ucycle, Jane Urquhart.

Next Cycling Development Group: 15th March

CycleNation Conference on the Image of Cycling with regard to Safety and Health in B'ham now on Sat 21 April (not 28th)

.

Mini-Rural-Rides Need volunteers for monthly rides - 

Susan & Hugh to do one in April; Terry to lead one in June; other volunteers wanted.

Details should be submitted to Graham Hubbard at Ridewise.
Pedals Spring / Summer Newsletter:  Hugh welcomes items, photos, cartoons by end of March. Agreed to include a more prominent note about the printers. 

Other Business

Multi-purpose trips? Andrew would like to get more data about how cyclists use their bike to carry out trips with more than one function – he would be interested in initiating and supporting a research project to look into this. Will liaise with David E about the technical logistics of collecting and analysing data.

CycleNation – asked for views on bikes on trains for ECF to lobby EU. Hugh to circulate the email again – Andrew encourages as many as possible to reply and to send comments to Peter B to collate as a Pedals response.

The meeting closed at 10.20 pm after distribution of freebies from Torq bars and gels!

